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EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP 

CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING 
September 13, 2023 

 
The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on 
Wednesday, September 13, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building.   Members in 
attendance are indicated in BOLD: 
 Sandra Snyder, Chairman  
Dan Flynn, Vice Chairman 
Erich Meyer 
Scott Sanders 
Walter Wujcik 
Karen Martynick 
Matthew McGeehan 
 
 Others present were: 
Michele Truitt, Township Supervisor  
Ashley Nowak, Office Administrator 
Eunice Alexander, Goshen Tree Tenders 
Peg Friese, Goshen Tree Tenders 
 
Call to Order  
Sandy called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence 
Sandy led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence 
to remember our troops and first responders and 9/11. 
 
Minutes 
The minutes of the August 9, 2023 meeting were approved as amended 
 
CRC Watersheds Association 
Erich reported that they made their presentation to the BOS and it was approved.  The 
planting will probably be done Oct. 18 or 19.  Volunteers were discussed.  Peg mentioned 
that Eunice said the Goshen Tree Tenders will help.  Sandy will check with Carly Lare about 
the date and time.  
 
 
Chairman’s Report 

None 
 
Subdivision/Land Development Review 
1.  1010 Hershey Mill Road/Millstone Meadows – Sandy sent a letter mentioning the 
concerns the CB had about the plan they received.   
 
Tree City USA  
None 
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Educational Workshops 
Dates were discussed and possibly having this workshop in the spring was 
discussed.  Sandy would like to have 2-3 people on the committee.  Karen suggested 
putting an article about riparian buffers in the township newsletter. 
 
Old Business 
 KEGBD Signs– Ashley got pricing on signs. They will use the township’s vendor.  

 
New Business  
None 

 
Liaison Reports –  
1. Board of Supervisors – Erich mentioned that the budget meeting will be 9/26.  They 
approved the lowest bidder for Option 1 of the Milltown Dam. 
2.  Municipal Authority – Walter reported that the plant was in compliance for 
August.  They discussed the budget for next year. 
 
Any Other Matter - None 
 
Board Member Concerns - None 
 
Public Comment-  
1.  Peg mentioned that the Clymer’s Woods Arbor Day Tree may be dead.  The CB will wait 
until Spring to see if it blooms.  If not, it will be replaced.  Peg mentioned that Rich Sewnson 
planted the nuts from the American chestnut tree and they are doing well.  Watering the 
trees was discussed.  It was suggested that a map be made of the Clymer’s woods trees with 
the trees numbered so accurate watering and maintenance can be done.  Peg had a note 
from Eunice that West Goshen has a street tree ordinance that East Goshen may want to see.   
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, Walter moved to adjourn the meeting.  Karen seconded the 
motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.   The next meeting will be Wednesday, 
October 11, 2023 at 7:00 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary 


